

and the control of th

A Newsletter for TSUD Faculty and Staff

February 1994

Vol. XI, No. 5
Tony Whetstone
Editor

GROWTH TREND CONTINUES FOR TSUD

Troy State University at Dothan with its locations at Fort Rucker and Chipola Jr. College have again experienced significant growth in student enrollment for the 1994 Winter Quarter. Enrollment figures stand at 2,606 (including unduplicated head-count from winter interim), a 9.0 percent increase over the 1993 Winter Quarter. This marks twenty-six consecutive quarters of increased enrollment at TSUD and the largest enrollment in the history of the University.

At traditional residential colleges, winter quarter enrollment is usually smaller than that for fall quarter. However, with TSUD's predominantly non-traditional student body, enrollment patterns at TSUD are not necessarily typical of those at other institutions. TSUD's enrollment for the 1994 Winter Quarter exceeds that of fall quarter by 4.2%

Dr. Frank Lovrich, vice president for academic affairs at TSUD, said, "With the increase of enrollment over the past several quarters, the problem of available space has also increased. Our contingency plan will be scheduling more classes during the morning and utilizing more space at the Northside Mall location." He added, "More and more people in the Wiregrass are realizing the importance of an education, and the word is spreading about the caliber and expertise of our full-time and ad-

junct faculty. Students are finding they can receive a quality education without having to leave the area."

Dr. Jack Sublette, executive vice president and vice president for student affairs at TSUD, commented, "Students continue to enroll in increasing numbers because they know that TSUD offers the programs, facilities, and services necessary for a quality education."

TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM DEVELOPED AT TSUD

TSUD announced recently that it has received approval from the Alabama Commission on Higher Education (ACHE) to offer the Bachelor of Applied Science degree in Technology Management, beginning Spring Quarter 1994.

After deliberation and input from area two-year colleges, the program was developed with the goal of making an advanced degree more accessible to graduates with either the Associate of Science or Associate of Applied Science degree. The development of the technology management program is also a response by TSUD to recommendations made by the Wiregrass Interinstitutional Coordinating Agreement to provide program articulation to facilitate continuous progress for students in the Wiregrass area pursuing a bachelor's degree.

The program has been in the developmental stages for quite some time. According to Dr. Frank Lov-

rich, TSUD vice president for academic affairs, "TSUD began pursuing a technology management program at the bachelor's level after holding a series of meetings with personnel from Wallace College and consultation with personnel from the city and county school systems. The consensus was to be able to offer a program at the bachelor's level for those students who completed associate degrees in a number of technical areas, and who wanted to pursue a bachelor's degree. The added expertise could give them the opportunity for advancement in the work place."

This program complements the idea of a "seamless web of education" in the technical areas. Area students can start with Tech Prep, obtain an associate degree, and then finish with a bachelor's degree.

The planning and hard work paid off recently as ACHE accepted the revisions suggested by TSUD and approved the Bachelor of Applied Science degree in Technology Management.

Mr. Johnny Joyner, dean, Technical Division at Wallace College, commented, "This Bachelor of Applied Science degree will be one of the first true 2+2+2 programs in the state, and we are excited to be a part of this joint endeavor with Troy State University at Dothan. We feel that this B. A. S. degree with the management and general education component will fulfill a need for business and industry in southeast Alabama. It will provide an excellent opportunity

for Wiregrass students to continue their education."

Currently, the Wiregrass Higher Education Committee is working to assist and foster such endeavors in the Wiregrass area. Roger Denisar, representative of the Wiregrass Higher Education Committee, said, "I am extremely pleased with the promptness and response from all institutions involved in regard to the development of this bachelor's degree program. By obtaining this degree, individuals gain expertise in their field, thus giving them the opportunity for advancement in the work force and a better quality of life." Inobiasion was a done

TECHNOLOGY COURSES ON CUTTING EDGE

Beginning Winter Quarter 1994, TSUD is offering the technology courses for the Technology Scholarship Program for Alabama Teachers (TSPAT).

The first course in a series of three, Computer-Based Instructional Technologies, is an introductory course to teach the fundamentals of computer usage and to prepare students to be competent computer-based technologists. The Educational Technology program at TSUD is dedicated to the preparation of individuals for competent computer-based/multimedia use and integration into all classroom instructional models.

According to Dr. Betty Kennedy, dean of the School of Education at TSUD, all three courses are administered under a team-teaching approach. "Our faculty teaching the technology courses are highly qualified and possess an abundance of experience in computer systems, computer applications, and integration of computers in the classroom," stated Kennedy. Students have available to them two state-of-the-art computer laboratories, multimedia resources, and an interactive classroom for offering the latest in technology and distance learning. Kennedy added,"Our technology and exand industry in southeast Alabama. It pertise in computer-based instruction places us in the forefront of educational technology in this region. The use of technology in the classroom is the cornerstone for educational reform not only for our region and state, but for the entire nation." TSUD already infuses the use of technology in all of its teaching field courses.

TSUD faculty members who are team-teaching the educational technology courses are Dr. Gary Buchanan, assistant professor of management information systems; Mr. Jim Hartsfield, director of the Instructional Support Center; Mr. Danny Wall, director of data processing; and Dr. Diane Murphy, assistant professor in the School of Education. Each member was instrumental in the development of the Educational Technology program at TSUD, and all bring a wealth of knowledge from their areas of expertice

In upcoming quarters, TSUD will offer the remaining courses in the series. The second course builds on the first and provides more in-depth training in the use of computers and multimedia technology. The third course prepares students to apply the knowledge learned from the previous two courses into classroom instruction and decision-making processes. The courses must be taken in sequence.

TSUD ACCEPTED INTO COUNCIL

Dr. Darryel Roberds, associate professor of management, announced that TSUD has been accepted for membership in the University Council of Industrial Relations and Human Resources Programs (UCIRHRP).

Membership in the UCIRHRP is made up of academic units and specialized degree programs devoted specifically to research and/or teaching in the fields of industrial relations, human resources, or other closely related subject areas pertaining to the study of the employment relation-

developmental stages for onite song.

time. According to Dr. Frank Lov- will provide an excellent opportunity

ship. Membership in the council includes such institutions as Princeton, Rutgers, Purdue, Penn State, the University of California, Loyola, Cornell, the University of Alabama and approximately 70 other major universities in the U.S. and Canada. Of the 55 applications for membership in 1993, only about half were accepted by the council's board of directors. TSUD is the smallest university that has been accepted for membership which significantly adds to the prestige of our M.S. in human resource management.

SPRING SCHEDULE OF CLASSES

The 1994 Spring Quarter Schedule of Classes will be available on the TSUD campus, Friday, February 25, in time for Advisement Week, February 28-March 3.

DR. MOORE APPOINTED TO AEROSPACE POSITION



Dr. Robert R. Moore, associate professor in the School of Business at TSUD, has been a p p o in ted Aerospace Education Officer in the Alabama Wing

of the Civil Air Patrol by Colonel Angelo Petelos, Wing Commander. Dr. Moore, in his new position, is concerned with communicating knowledge, skills, and attitudes about aerospace activities throughout Alabama via the Aerospace Education Officers of all squadrons in the State.

The Civil Air Patrol's aerospace education program is designed to provide citizens with an understanding and appreciation of the importance of aviation and space ex-

"More and more people in

(See Moore, Page 4)

TSU SYSTEM NEWS

FROM TROY...

ALFA FUNDS EMINENT SCHOLAR CHAIR

Alfa Insurance Companies and the Alabama Farmers Federation will give \$600,000 to Troy State University to endow an Eminent Scholar in environmental management and agriculture, the head of the company and the federation announced recently.

"The company will give \$500,000 to the endowment and the federation will contribute \$100,000," said Goodwin L. Myrick, president and C.E.O. of both organizations. The endowment will be eligible for a match of \$400.000 from the State of Alabama under the Legislature's Eminent Scholars program. The resulting \$1,000,000 endowment will support the activities of the holder of a chair to be known as the "Alfa Eminent Scholar in Environmental Management and Agriculture."

Dr. Jack Hawkins, Jr., chancellor of the TSU System, expressed the University's appreciation for the gift. "We're delighted that Alfa and the Federation will join in sustaining TSU as a center of exellence in environmental science."

in filling the Alfa Eminent Scholar position, "TSU will conduct a national search for a mature, responsible scholar who is committee to agriculture and its environmental concerns," Hawkins said.

FROM MONTGOMERY...

DR. MARTHA JOHNSON RETIRES

Dr. Martha Lewis Johnson announced her retirement as Vice President for Academic Affairs for Troy State University in Montgomery, effective August 31, 1994.

"Dr. Johnson has greatly influenced the growth and academic development of our university for more than twenty-four years, and we will surely miss her and her boundless contributions to TSUM," said Dr. Glenda McGaha, TSUM president.

Dr. Johnson first served TSUM as the chairperson of the Department of Counselor Education and Psychology and was promoted to professor in 1977. She was named dean of the Division of Educational and Psychological Studies and supervised graduate and undergraduate programs in education, counseling and guidance and psychology. She served as chairperson of the Council of Deans from 1976-77 and was academic dean and professor of counseling and human development from 1978-85. In 1985, she was promoted to vice president for academic affairs at TSUM.

Dr. Johnson received her B.A. degree (cum laude) in 1957 from Western Maryland College, her M.A. degree in 1962 from the University of Alabama, and her Ed.D. degree in 1970 from Auburn University.

Dr. Johnson is a native of Montgomery, Alabama, and is married to Dr. Kline Johnson, vice president for student affairs at TSUM.

A search committee has been named to determine her successor.

MOORE Continued From Page 2

ploration to our society and national security.

Dr. Moore holds the rank of Lieutenant Colonel and recently received the General Charles E. Yeager Aerospace Education Award from General Richard Anderson, National Commander of the Civil Air Patrol.

GET THE FACTS ON TAX

Contributions to the TSU Foundation made by payroll deduction are tax deductible as provided by law. A statement documenting an employee's payroll-deducted contribution to the TSU Foundation in 1993 is available upon request. To request a statement, please contact Linda DeRamus in the Office of Development at (205) 670-3320.

FREE CONCERT

The Houston Arts and Humanities Council invites all faculty and students to attend a free concert to be held at TSUD on Sunday February 20th in the Multi-Purpose room of Malone Hall at 3:00 p.m. The concert will feature the Harmony Four--Mike Everett, Bob Allen, Earl Holland, and Tom Thomas, accompanied by Terre Johnson.

Since the Harmony Four are very versatile, they promise a really good show.

HEALTHY READING: KEEPING YOUR '94 RESOLUTIONS

Like noisemakers, funny hats, and the ball dropping over Times Square, making resolutions is a New Year's tradition. This year, if your resolution is to eat better and get more exercise, here are a few tips to help you succeed.

- Exercise your right to lose weight.
- There are no forbidden foods.

- Words to live by: broiled, boiled, baked, steamed, and poached.
- Two bodies (workout partners) are better than one.
- Don't ride when you can walk.
- Snack smart, look smart.

Ten Minutes Can Do It

Believe it or not, in ten minutes you can help make a difference in your physical fitness. A growing body of research suggests that accumulating 30 minutes of activity per day can contribute to overall gains in fitness. That means you can put at least three ten-minute walks together and you'll get the same heart-protecting benefits as if you did a single, longer workout. If you haven't been exercising, this is a good way to get started.

Fitness walking has been one of the fastest growing activities of the decade, simply because you can walk anytime, anywhere. You can do it in little bits and pieces or gradually build up to a single, longer workout. It's a natural activity—one of the most beneficial forms of exercise. Walking and a sensible diet go handin-hand. And this natural combination will help keep you feeling your best.

Next month, LOGOS will feature information on ways to balance your diet.

BROWN BAG SESSIONS

The School of Education Professional Development Committee was pleased to present the first in a series of "Brown Bag" Seminars on January 19, 1994. Dr. Patricia Garlikov presented "Block Play in Kindergarten: A Naturalistic Study."

The next Brown Bag Seminar is scheduled for February 9, 1994, in 112A from 12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. Dr. Faye Culver is scheduled to present "The Encouragement Scale (Teacher Form): A Paradigm for Counselors."

All interested faculty and staff are welcome. Bring your own lunch. Refreshments will be provided. Presentations have been scheduled

through July 1994. If you would like to give a presentation during Fall Quarter '94, or would like more information, please contact Victoria Morin.

ADMINISTRATOR OF THE MONTH

Dr. Thomas Harrison, president of Troy State University at Dothan, has been recognized as the "Administrator of the Month" for February.

Dr. Harrison received his bachelor's degree from Troy State University and his master's degree from Auburn University. In 1989, he received his Ed.D. from Auburn University.

Prior to becoming TSUD president in 1986, Dr. Harrison was dean of student development at Wallace College-Dothan. He has served as

principal of Carroll High School in Ozark and at T. R. Miller High School in Brewton. From the mid-60's to mid-70's, he served as teacher, administrative assistant, and assistant principal in



DR. HARRISON

the Montgomery Public Schools in Montgomery, AL.

He is actively involved in many civic and community activities as a member of the Dothan Area Committee on Employment of People With Disabilities, Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce, Dothan Rotary Club, Dothan-Houston County Substance Abuse Board Neighborhood Initiatives Committee, Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Environmental Issues Committee and Legislative Affairs Committee, Dothan Family Resource Center Committee, Houston County Housing Strategy Committee, Dothan City Board of Education, and Board of Directors for the

Greater Wiregrass Area Troy State University Alumni Association.

The THE STORY of

He is married to the former Sarah McQueen, who is a counselor for the Ozark City Schools. They have two children: Lee Ann, a teacher in the Ozark City School Schools; and Gray, a sophomore at Troy State University. He and his family attend First United Methodist Church in Dothan.

In his spare time, Dr. Harrison enjoys walking, studying local history, and enjoying family activities.

PROFESSIONAL STAFF MEMBER OF THE MONTH



KIM McNAB

Kim McNab, accountant at Troy State University at Dothan, has been recognized as the "Professional Staff Member of

the Month" for February.

Kim attended Wallace College-Dothan and Troy State University. She received her B.S. in Business Administration from TSUD in 1987. Prior to coming to TSUD in 1989, she was a computer operator for Burnham's Shoes, Inc. in Dothan. Kim previously held a position in the Title III program at TSUD before moving to the financial affairs division as accountant, where she develops and reviews budgets for each division of the University.

Kim and her husband, Maury, have two children: Derick, 2 1/2; and Kristi, 7 mo. They attend Pinckard United Methodist Church.

In her spare time, she enjoys sewing, gardening, water skiing, and spending time with her children.

CLASSIFIED STAFF MEMBER OF THE MONTH

DIANA PARKER

Diana Parker, administrative secretary for the division of student affairs at Troy State University at Dothan, has been



recognized as the "Classified Staff Member of the Month" for February. Diana is a graduate of Cloverdale High School in Cloverdale, Indiana. She has a two-year secretarial certificate from Indiana State University in Terre Haute, Indiana.

Prior to coming to TSUD in 1988, she was a secretary/receptionist for Farmer & Farmer in Dothan. Before moving to Midland City, AL, she was a secretary and law admissions coordinator at Indiana University School of Law-Indianapolis for over fourteen years.

In 1990, Diana received the "Outstanding Classified Staff Award" at the Spring Honors Convocation at TSUD.

She has two step daughters, Susan and Elizabeth, and three grandsons. She enjoys baking, fishing, and cross stitching. Her favorite family activity is watching her husband, Rick, at the drag races in their 1972 Camaro.

ACTIVITIES OF THE PRESIDENT

- Participated in Dothan City School Board meeting on January 10
- Participated in Youth Leadership Dothan activity held on TSUD campus on January 11
- Attended FCI Advisory Council meeting in Marianna on January 13
- Participated in press conference announcing revised BAS in Technology Management on January
- Attended Governor's Conference on Higher Education in Montgomery on January 19-20
- Presided at TSUD Administrative Council meeting on January 21
- Visited Albany State campus to tour new library building on their campus on January 24
- Attended Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Legislative Affairs Committee meeting on January

(See President's Activities on Page 6)

"BROWN BAG" SEMINARS

Bring Your Own Lunch
Soft Drinks Will Be Provided

Hosted by the School of Education Professional Development Committee

12:00 - 1:00 PM see where que les

Adams Hall-112A (Reading Center)

Facilitator: Dr. Victoria Morin

informa-	Calendar of Events	
Dates	Presentation Titles and also galles as a	Speakers
FEB 9	"The Encouragement Scale (Teacher Form): A Paradigm for Counselors"	Dr. Culver
MAR 2	"On Becoming Professionally Pooped"	Dr. Windle
APR 13	"Phonics Instruction: A Research-based Perspective"	Dr. Fritchie
MAY 11	"An Investigation of the Amount of Use and the Amount of Each Type of Use of the Computer for Intstructional Purposes Among Teachers of Grades K-6"	Dr. Murphy

19

PRESIDENT'S ACTIVITIES (cont'd)

- Participated in interview sessions on the TSUD campus for candidates for System Director for Information and Technology on Japuary 26-28
- Participated in Council of College and University Presidents meeting in Montgomery on January 27

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

Dr. Robert Albano will be presenting a conference paper entitled "Themes and Narrative Structure in the Early Entries of the Angie-Saxon Chronicle" on March 5 at the annual meeting of the Medieval Association of the Pacific, which will be held at the University of Wastington in Seattle.

Dr. Brenda Ameter attended the Creative Writing Club meeting on January 8; presided over the monthly meeting of the Houston Arts and Humanities Council on January 14; attended a Houston Arts and Humanities Arts Committee meeting on January 26; received the 1990 volume of Annual Bibliography of English Language and Literature to which she is a contributor.

Is. Marilyn Barnes attended the Association of Service Agencies meeting in Enterprise on January 12; met with the TSUD Self Help Commicree and attended the Do.Lar/Houston County Substance Abase Board Appreciation Awards Banquet on January 13; attended the directors meeting of the Division of Special Programs on January 24; attended benefactor meeting in Troy and the Greater Wiregrass Area TSU Alumni Board meeting on January 26; met with the Education Committee of the Chamber of Commerce on January 27; met with the Grants and Contracts Committee in Troy on January 28; attended the TSUD Self Help Committee meeting on January 31.

Dr. Larry Brown met with Dr. Phil Rosen, dean of arts and sciences at TSU-Troy, to discuss use of interac-

Committee meeting on January

tive TV for program enhancement and inclusion of TSUD in the new M.S. in Environmental Science program at Troy.

Dr. N. Faye Culver presented a paper entitled "The Lives of Two Southern African-American Men: A Case Study" at the 1994 Qualitative Research in Education Conference in Athens, GA.

Ms. Kay Denisar attended the Wiregrass Leadership/Alabama Power Seminar for non-profit agencies and the Marketing and Grant Writing Seminars on December 5; attended Professional Network Connection monthly meetings on December 8 and January 11; attended the South Alabama Symphony Association Board meeting, where she serves as Chairman for the Guild and as Corporate Drive co-chairman for the 1993-94 Symphony season on January 12: attended the Wiregrass Area United Way Food Bank meeting, where she serves as their Publicity Chairman on January 27.

Dr. Elizabeth Fell attended the Curriculum Committee meeting on January 18; attended the Brown Bag Seminar on January 19; presented "Complex Concepts and Creative Ideas: Comprehension in the Elementary Social Studies Classroom" at the Alabama Council for the Social Studies Annual Conference in Birmingham on January 22; met with administrators/teachers at Castlen Elementary School, Mobile, AL, to set up study examining social studies instruction/literature-based and the use of portfolios on January 24; participated in TEP Orientation on January 25; attended NCATE Committee meeting, attended the Retention Committee meeting and met with administrators/teachers at Lisenby Elementary School in Ozark concerning PLE Experiences of students 27; attended January SDE/NCATE Faculty meeting on January 28.

Dr. Patricia Garlikov will present a session on newspapers written by young children called "Celebration Times" on February 5, in Mobile for the Alabama Association for Young Children (state early childhood association); Stephanie Shinholster will be recognized as TSUD's "Outstanding Early Childhood Student" and will compete for a \$750 scholarship along with other university students in Mobile on February 5.

Dr. Jan Gunnels participated in the kickoff meeting for the Wiregrass Association for Young Children in Ozark as faculty advisor; attended curriculum committee and ECE program meetings; participated in NCATE and SDE meetings and revisions; received acceptance of paper, along with Dr. Cynthia Lumpkin, for the EERA conference in Sarasota; presented a session for the Preschool Workshop at ESJC on Young Children's Symbolic Representation in art, music and drama; continued consultant work with Dothan City Schools; attended the first Brown Bag Seminar. "dinold odi

Ms. Lynda Harper attended Implementing Institutional Effectiveness to Meet Accreditation Requirements workshop held in Atlanta on December 13 - 14, 1993.

Dr. Larry Howard has been appointed a reviewer for a special issue of Annals of Operations Research; will be a judge for the "Miss Seminole" beauty pageant in Pinckard on February 5.

Mr. David Johnson attended the Blountstown Christmas Festival and tended a booth with TSUD information on December 4; hosted an appreciation coffee at Chipola Junior College for TSUD and CJC employees on December 9; chaperoned a Christmas Ball at CJC on December 14.

Dr. Robert Jones appeared before the Alabama Alcohol and Drug Counselors Certification Board in Montgomery on January 28, 1994, where he was approved as a Senior Certified Addictions Counselor for the state by reciprocity from Kansas, allowing him to maintain his national certification through the National Association of Alcohol and Drug Abuse Counselors; attended the quarterly meeting of the Alabama Association of Addiction Counselors at Meadhaven of the Baptist Medical Center in Montgomery and a workshop on "Family Intervention" as a part of that meeting on January 29; attended the Career Day Committee meeting on January 25; attended, as a member of the Youth Advisory Board of the Houston County Dothan Substance Abuse Board, the press conference at 6:30 p.m. on February 1, 1994, at the First Bank of Dothan, where student representatives from the area high schools were presented.

Dr. Sandra Jones attended Alabama Shakespeare Festival Theater in the Mind lecture, Politics of Hate Groups, by David Webb of the Southern Poverty Law Center's Klanwatch Project on January 8; attended presentation of the play Grover by Alabama playwright Randy Hall after the lecture; attended A.S.F. presentation Flying West by Pearl Cleage, southern playwright, and the Theater in the Mind Author Talk with Randy Hall, the author of Grover, on January 22.

Mr. Ed Kirkland made a presentation at the Continuing Education Advisory Council meeting December 14; held individual business counseling sessions at the Dothan Chamber of Commerce on December 14; attended the Legislative Affairs Committee meeting at the Chamber of Commerce on January 6; held individual business counseling sessions at the Dothan Chamber of Commerce on January 11; attended the Chamber of Commerce Ad Hoc Committee meeting to discuss training needs relating to NAFTA on January 12; attended the Chamber of Commerce Retail/Small Business

LIBRARY NEWS

January II; met with the Wircerass

By Hong Wu, reference librarian, TSUD Library

Internet: The Place to Be

It is difficult to think of any online information system that has had the wide ranging impact on scholars in such a short time as Internet. A worldwide connection of computer networks, Internet allows users to access and share a yast array of information products and services.

What does Internet do?

Internet has three major functions:

A: Sending and receiving electronic messages (E-Mail):

The E-mail function of Internet allows you to "talk" with your friends at any part of the country, or even the world through the computer at a high speed without any charge. You can also join discussion groups of your field, read about issues of your field, ask questions of your colleagues, or "publish" your recent research achievement—there is no censorship office on Internet and everyone is enjoying absolute academic freedom. Though you may get some "junk" messages, it is also true that many academic findings are first exposed through this channel. Due to its high speed, low cost and convenience, it is not surprising that E-Mail is replacing the traditional communication channels such as paper mail, phone and fax.

B: Logging into networks of remote institutions (Telnet):

The Telnet function of Internet allows you to access information provided by hundreds of university and institution networks. For example, if you telnet to University of Florida (Telnet nervm.nerdc.ufl.edu), you can search its online Eric index and library book catalog. If you telnet to Library of Congress (Telnet locis.loc.gov), you can search its 15 million records for music, books, software, maps and manuscripts, browse federal legislation, legal documents, copyright restrictions and some foreign legal references and legislation. There is indeed an ocean of information out there for you to explore. Novice users may feel lost. However, once you figure it out, you can drive all over the place.

C: Transferring files (FTP - file transfer protocol):

FTP allows you to download to your system information from another site. You can download free software and electronic journals or books. As with Telnet, the amount of information available is almost overwhelming. However, Archie, a sophisticate Internet Index service, can guide you to the place you want to go.

Do we have access to Internet?

Yes, we do. TSUD faculty and students can access Internet through "dumb terminals" in the Data Processing Room in Malone Hall. We can send E-Mails, or telnet to certain libraries. However, we cannot download files at this point.

A word from Frank Walker, library director:

One of the pleasures of working in a university library is that of collection development. Library staff share that important responsibility with faculty and staff of the University. One of the titles recently acquired by the Library should be of interest to the university community. That title <u>Battle of the Books: The Curriculum Debate in America</u>, according to the reviews, is one of the most readable discussions of the so-called curriculum debate that has been raging in American colleges and universities in recent years. Readers will argue about the book but as the reviewer says, "Indeed, it is hard to imagine a book on this topic that is worth reading which will not offend many readers."

Committee meeting on January 19; held individual business counseling sessions at the Enterprise Chamber of Commerce on January 20; held individual business counseling sessions at the Ozark Chamber of Commerce on January 25; made presentations at two new business workshops sponsored by TSU/TSUD Small Business Development Center and the State Department of Revenue on January 27.

Dr. Helen Livingston met with the Florida State Board of Independent Colleges and Universities associate director to submit the Level II Provisional Licensure document to the Board: met with Warden George Ellen Hurst, the new warden at the Federal Correctional Institution; conducted the first Advisory Board meeting at the FCI - Marianna.

Dr. Anne Lorance wrote a first draft of a prospective journal article with Mr. George Etheridge at Memphis State University on parent programs for adolescent mothers; received certification by CDA (Child Development Associates) for training child care providers; attended WAYC (Wiregrass Association for Young Children) on January 18; submitted a proposal for presentation at NAEYC in Atlanta in November 1994; distributed a questionnaire to local day care centers to determine the needs of child care workers with regard to knowledge of child development and job satisfaction; secured with the help of Mr. Frank Walker the most recent copy of the U.S. Congressional hearings on the status of child care; drafted a proposal along with Dr. Cynthia Lumpkin to do a pilot program with the Dothan City Schools whereby TSUD students will tutor children in local schools in the content area of reading. How to seek at example wherevious

Dr. Frank Lovrich met with the Wiregrass Higher Education Committee on January 7; attended the system wide Ad Hoc Committee meeting on academic calendars on will arrue about the hook but us the gyrewer rays, "lordeed it is hard to

January 11; met with the Wiregrass Higher Education Subcommittee on "Seamless Education" on January 14; attended the press conference on Bachelor of Applied Science in Technology Management; attended Governor's Conference on Higher Education on January 19; toured new library facility at Albany State College on January 24; attended TSUD/Wallace Articulation Committee meeting on January 26; attended Chamber of Commerce Education Committee meeting on January 27; met with Dean Fred Hattabaugh, University of North Alabama on January 28; attended Wiregrass Higher Education Meeting on January 28.

Dr. Richard Martin advises that the TSUD Chapter of the AEA will sponsor a session dealing with the awareness of sexual harassment on Tuesday, February 22. The guest speaker will be Ms. Chris Maitland from NEA headquarters in Washington, DC. The session will begin at 1:00 p.m. in the multi-purpose room in Malone Hall and will be open to ALL TSUD faculty, staff, administrators and students.

Dr. Robert Moore received the General Chuck Yeager Award for achievement in Aerospace Education from the Civil Air Patrol; attended planning meetings for Career Day '94 to be held Tuesday, February

Dr. Victoria Morin received her Ph.D (Phinally Done!) in Special Education from the University of Florida on December 18, 1993; presented "General and Special Education Together: The Collaborative Problem-solving Process" at TSUD's first annual Drive-in Conference for general and special education on December 4; facilitated the first "Brown Bag" seminar in the School of Education on January 19.

Dr. Diane Murphy presented "Inclusive Education: A Concept and a Commitment With Implications

impeint a book an inicitor to the heaventh reading a high-will and other durant

From Every Educator" at TSUD's first Drive-in Conference for general and special educators on December

Dr. Stephen Nowlin attended orientation session for Dothan Chamber of Commerce committee chairpersons on December 1; read several books to Mrs. Wozow's 2nd grade class at Heard Elementary on December 2; assisted special education faculty with inservice on December 4: met with Dothan City School officials regarding Tech Prep on December 6; chaired meeting of the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Education Committee on December 9: chaired Graduate Council meeting on January 4; met with Dr. Jack Owenby regarding educational planning needs in the Wiregrass region on January 13; chaired meeting of Chamber Education Committee and discussed various educational reform proposals on January 27.

Dr. Sarah Patrick played with the TSUD Community Band at Wiregrass Commons, the TSUD Christmas Tree Lighting, and Downtown Dothan during December; played with the orchestra for the Christmas program at Calvary Baptist Church in December; attended the annual meeting of the Alabama Council on Technology in Education at Troy, AL, in January.

Dr. Leonard Roberts attended a meeting of the Houston Arts and Humanities Council. Mr. Ed Kirkland m

Dr. Sharon Shaw presented "Shifting Your Classroom Management Paradigm: Responding to Disruptive Classroom Behaviors" at TSUD's first annual Drive-in Conference for general and special educators on December 4.

Dr. Mary Eve Shoaf visited the Wiregrass Museum of Art Angel's Exhibit: attended the Houston Arts and Humanities Council meeting held at Red Lobster; joined the Music Educational National Conference Membership for 1994.

Ms. Ann Sill attended the TSUD Christmas Party on December 1; attended TSUD Commencement on December 2; attended Continuing Education Advisory Council meeting on December 14.

Forrest Wood

Ms. Ann Wells met with Mary Lee Carter, Executive Director, and Mary Clark, President of the Wiregrass Leadership Institute on January 10 and later attended its Executive Board meeting; attended the Governor's Conference on Education on January 19; participated in a panel discussion delivered at the conference on January 20; attended Special Programs Directors' meeting on January 24; attended Career Day Committee meeting on January 25; attended the Honors Convocation Committee meeting on January 27.

Mr. Tony Whetstone conducted the TSUD Community Band Christmas concerts at Wiregrass Commons Mall, TSUD, and Downtown Dothan; attended TSUD Continuing Education Advisory Council meeting on December 14; participated in Youth Leadership Dothan on January 11; participated in Governor's Conference in Montgomery on January 19-20; attended the State Postsecondary Review Entity (SPRE) meeting in Montgomery on January 26.

Ms. Pamela Williamson attended Dothan-Houston County Substance Abuse Board Annual Appreciation Dinner on January 13; attended Alabama College Co-op and Placement Association meeting held in Birmingham, AL on January 21; spoke at TSUD TEP meeting on January 25; participated in the TSUD/WCC Articulation meeting on January 26; participated in TSUD Minority Recruitment Committee meeting on January 26; participated in the TSUD Retention Committee meeting on January 27.

cluding admission of students and

Mr. Bob Willis attended the Admission and Retention Committee meeting on January 4; attended the Career Day Committee meeting on January 11; attended the Student Government Association meeting on January 12; participated in the SGA Blood Drive on January 19; spoke to the Career Development Class at ESJC on TSUD on January 21; participated in recruitment trips at L.B.W. Houston County Schools, ESJC, Geneva High School, Wallace College, Slocomb High School, Abbeville High School and Abbeville Christian Academy on January 25 -28; attended the Retention Committee meeting and Honors Convocation meeting on January 27.

Mr. Forrest Wood attended the annual conference of the Alabama Council for Technology in Education (ACTE) which was held at TSU-Troy on January 28 - 29.

Ms. Hong Wu attended Internet Workshop sponsored by NAAL (Network of Alabama Academic Libraries) at Auburn University on December 3.

NEW FACES AT TSUD

Dr. Patricia Nelson joins TSUD as assistant professor in the School of Education. A native of Oklahoma, Dr. Nelson received her M.S. at the University of Tulsa and her Ph.D. at Oklahoma State University. Her area of specialization is mental retardation. Dr. Nelson has served as a professor at the University of Tulsa, the University of Eastern Kentucky, and Murray State University. She also served as the associate director of the Protection Advocacy Agency in Tulsa.

Dr. Nelson believes TSUD is not only progressive but "is the place to be." In addition, she feels the environment at TSUD is friendly, enthusiastic, and highly cooperative. She also notes that compared to other universities, TSUD students are the finest.

Mr. John White comes to the College of Arts and Sciences as instruc-

tor with twenty years of service with the Dothan Police Department. A Dothan native, White received his M.S. in counseling from TSUD, is a graduate of the FBI Academy, and has completed studies in street gang subcultures from Rio Hondo College in Los Angeles. He and his wife, Barbara, have been married nineteen years, and they have two sons, Aaron and Adam.

With regard to TSUD, he feels that he has never met a "nicer bunch of people—both faculty and staff."

Dr. Robert Albano joins TSUD as assistant professor for the College of Arts and Sciences. A native of Los Angeles, he received his M.S. from California State University at Sacramento. Dr. Albano focused his doctoral studies at Purdue University in the area of medieval literature. He remained to teach at Purdue and later moved to the University of Nevada, Las Vegas as a lecturer.

Surprisingly odd to Dr. Albano has been the wintry weather here in the Wiregrass. He likes the fact that TSUD is a growing university with many possibilities.

Ms. Janet McQueen joins the TSUD staff as administrative assistant to the vice president for financial affairs and administration. She received her B.S. in Business Administration/Human Resource Management from Hawaii Pacific University. She and her husband, John, retired military, reside in Headland. They have three sons: Jason, 21; Jeremy 20; and Jared 14. She says that she enjoys being a part of the TSUD staff.

Not new to TSUD, Jeraldine Fillingim joins the staff as a deli assistant. A native of Phenix City, she graduated from Central High School and relocated to Dothan to work as a security officer at TSUD. Jeri often worked as a security officer at TSUD. Horseback riding, basketball, and dirt bikes are just a few of her interests. She loves working at TSUD and enjoys her fellow employees as well as meeting the students.

COMMITTEE UPDATE

BASE Committee

Ms. Pamela Williamson, Chair The BASE Committee held their meeting on January 27. The committee is developing recommendations for a "Rising Junior" examination for TSUD.

Career Day '94 Committee

Ms. Pamela Williamson, Chair The Career Day '94 Committee met on January 11 and 25. Plans are under way for the annual career fair to be held on February 8, 1994.

angeles, he regained his M.S. from

NEWS FROM....

COURTESY COMMITTEE

- * Get will cards sent to: Mr. Samuel Pettway, Debora Pettway's father; Andrea Borders, Dr. Bud Borders' daughter; Monica O'Quinn
- * Get will card and plant sent to:
 Mary Butler, Pam Williamson,
 Rick Lewis, Helen Livingston,
 Jack Sublette, Mary Eve Shoaf,
 Tracy Ingram, and Patricia
 Fritchie
- * Donation sent to American
 Cancer Society in memory of
 Ann Bernath Pederson, Tina
 Bernath's mother-in-law
- * Thank you cards received from the American Cancer Society, Pam Williamson, Rick Lewis, Jack Sublette, and Mary Eve Shoaf.

lingim joins the staff as a dell assis-

SCHOOL OF EDUCATION

TEP Orientation
April 12, 1994
2:00 - 4:00 p.m.
MPR

Spring Quarter Internship Meeting February 14, 1994 9:00 - 10:00 a.m. MPR

FROM THE TSUD FAMILY

I would like to thank the TSUD Courtesy Committee, my co-workers in the Library, and all the faculty and staff for their care and concern during our time of sorrow in the passing of my husband's mother. The family and I deeply appreciate your kind considerations.

Tina Bernath

Thank you very much for the lovely plant and get will card. I appreciate your thoughtfulness.

(Network of Alabama

Dr. Shoaf

Thank you very much for the plants, the cards and the telephone calls during my recent hospitalization and recuperation. I am particularly grateful to Tony Whetstone for filling in during my absence and to the other staff in Student Affairs for their hard work. It's good to be back, and I appreciate your concern.

Jack Sublette

Thank you for the beautiful poinsettia during my recent hospitalization. It really brightened my spirits and helped speed my recovery.

Pamela Williamson molitible nl

Thank you all so very much for the most beautiful plant. It really makes a bright spot in my home.

lege of Arts and Sciences siwal long

BIRTHDAYS FOR FEBRUARY

- 1 James Windle
- 1 Tina Bernath
- 4 Barbara Alford
- 10 Frank Walker
- 10 Forrest Wood
- 14 Edwin Baxley
- 16 Thomas Harrison
- 17 Ron Bae
- 17 Segrid Purvis
- 20 Khamis Bilbeisi
- 24 Lesa Rogers
- 26 Lana Ward
- 26 Daphne Harker
- 26 Paul Schreiner

BIRTHDAYS FOR MARCH

- 1 March Morris
- 5 Jeanette Anglin
- 6 Ron Adkisson
- 7 Robert Burroughs
- 8 Jolene Caylor
- 11 Mary Eve Shoaf
- 12 Hong Wu
- 13 Paula Booker
- 19 Ann Wells
- 23 Yvonne Sims
- 25 Thomas Anderson
- 29 Larry Howard



Troy State University at Dothan is an equal opportunity institution and as such does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, age, disability, or national origin in any of its programs including admission of students and employment.